

## SHELLEY MOORE CAPITO

2ND DISTRICT, WEST VIRGINIA

COMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL SERVICES CHAIRMAN SUBCOMMITTEE ON FINANCIAL INSTITUTIONS AND CONSUMER CREDIT

COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION AND INFRASTRUCTURE

## Congress of the United States House of Representatives

Washington, A.C. 20515-4802

July 15, 2013

2366 RAYBURN H.O.B. WASHINGTON, DC 20515-4802 202-225-2711

4815 MacCorkle Ave. Charleston, WV 25304 304-925-5964

300 FOXCROFT AVE. SUITE 102 MARTINSBURG, WV 25401 304-264-8810

www.house.gov/capito

Mr. Russell Mokhiber 992 Oakland Road Berkeley Springs, West Virginia 25411

Dear Mr. Mokhiber:

Thank you for contacting me with you views on increasing the minimum wage. I appreciate the opportunity to learn your views on this issue.

I have supported previous efforts to increase the minimum wage to benefit West Virginia workers. In 2006, I voted for bipartisan legislation that passed the House to increase the minimum wage. When that bill failed to become law, I again supported legislation to increase the minimum wage in 2007. The 2007 legislation garnered 348 bipartisan votes in the House and later became law. This 2007 effort increased the minimum wage to \$7.25 per hour.

As Congress considers future legislation that would increase the minimum wage, you can be sure that I will keep your views in mind. Again, thank you for contacting me with your views on this issue. It is an honor to serve you in Congress.

Sincerely,

Shelley Moore Capito
Shelley Moore Capito, M.C.